
City of Scottsbluff, Nebraska
Monday, April 1, 2019

Regular Meeting

Item Public Inp1

Council to consider making a recommendation to the Nebraska 
Liquor License Commission regarding the appointment of Kevin 
Kelso as the manager of Big Bat’s, LLC dba Big Bat’s.

Staff Contact: Kim Wright, City Clerk
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Memo 
To: Nathan Johnson, City Manager 

From: Kevin E Spencer, Chief of Police 

CC: liquor file 

Date: March 29, 2019 

Re: Manager Application – Kevin Kyle Kelso, Big Bat’s llc/dba Big Bat’s 902 West Overland 

Scottsbluff, NE License number D-77479  

The applicant, Kevin Kelso, was investigated for suitability as the manager of Big Bat’s liquor license. 
Nothing was discovered that would prohibit him from holding a manager’s position under the license. 
Kevin disclosed no criminal history; however, I found 5 speeding citations. I called Kevin asking him 
about the speeding violations. Kevin told me that he did not realize he had to report them. 

On Thursday March 28, 2019 at 1600 hours Jennifer Gutierrez the Scottsbluff Big Bat’s store manager, 
appeared before the Scottsbluff Liquor License Advisory Board on behalf of the applicant Kevin Kelso. 
Jennifer explained that Kevin and other Big Bat’s store employees were out of town attending a 
business meeting. 

Jennifer explained that she has worked at Big Bat’s for six years and has been the manager for the past 
4. Jennifer said that she is responsible for the entire alcohol inventory including ordering. Jennifer told 
us that all of the alcohol is kept behind the register except the beer which is in the cooler, with the 
alcohol overstock being locked in her office. Jennifer told us that they have to check everyone’s 
identification no matter their age and enter their date of birth into the register to complete all sells. 
Jennifer said that the store has recorded video cameras inside and out as well as an intrusion alarm for 
after hours. Jennifer further explained that all employees have to complete in store training that is 
provided by their human resources department.  

I have found no information that would indicate that Kevin is not fit, willing and able to manage the Big 
Bat’s Liquor License. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Kevin E Spencer, Chief of Police 

City of Scottsbluff 

Chief of Police  

Scottsbluff Regular Meeting - 4/1/2019 Page 7 / 7


